

By Line S

Alumni Association Newsletter

Volume 6

Summer 1973

Number 2

WILLIAM J. GLUNK TO BE ORDAINED

In ceremonies scheduled for July 21 at St. Paul Cathedral, Bill Glunk, '65, will become the sixth Latin School alumnus ordained to the priesthood. The 12:30 afternoon ordination will be presided over by Bishop Vincent M. Leonard. A parish Mass of Thanksgiving will be celebrated on Sunday, July 22, at 2:30, in St. Ursula Church, Allison Park, with a reception to follow.

Bill will also be the first BLS graduate to complete theological studies at North American College in Rome, where he has been for the past four years. He arrives home during the first week of July to prepare for the occasion.

NEW PRIESTS BEGIN ASSIGNMENTS

The five members of the alumni ordained on May 5 began their parish duties on May 22. Fr. John Sweeney was assigned to Our Lady of Lourdes in Burgettstown, Fr. Paul Schratz, to St. Sylvester, Brentwood, Fr. Lou Vallone, to St. Joseph, Verona, Fr. Bob Obringer, to St. Paul Cathedral, and Fr. Dave Schorr to Nativity on the North Side.

The new priests joined in a special Mass at BLS for the student body during the week after ordination, with Fr. William J. Walsh, S.J., first Latin School headmaster, as one of the con-celebrants. More recently, Frs. Vallone and Schratz concelebrated a Mass preceding the alumni re-union on June 15.

AVE ATOUE VALE

The final BLS graduation was held in St. Casimir Church on Sunday afternoon, June 3, with Bishop Leonard awarding the diplomas, and Fr. James L. Conner, S.J., Provincial of the Maryland Province of the Society of Jesus, addressing the graduates. The commencement added twenty members to the alumni association. This group, along with the classes of '74 and '75, swells the alumni ranks to a total of 259 members.

JESUITS GIVEN APPOINTMENTS

The Jesuit priests most recently staffing BLS have been re-

assigned. Fr. Walter A. Buckius, S.J., headmaster and rector, has been sent to Wheeling College, Whelling, W.Va., as an academic counselor. Fr. James F. Gallagher, S.J., will be going to Manresa-on-Severn, Annapolis, Md., where he will be involved in retreat work. Fr. J. Berchmanns Lanahan, S.J., will take up parish work at Corpus Christi parish in Baltimore, Md., where Fr. Francis J. Dougherty, S.J., a former BLS headmaster, is pastor. Fr. William J. McGrath, S.J., has left for Scranton, Fa., to teach second year Latin at Scranton Prep beginning this fall. Fr. Joseph E. Henry, S.J., will spend the next year in Pittsburgh finishing work on his M.A. thesis in Classics at Duquesne University. Mr. David Barry, S.J. will complete requirements for an M.A. in American Studies at St. Louis University, St. Louis, Mo.

WHERE ARE THEY NOW?

We are in need of either more permanent or more recent addresses for the following alumni. If your name is listed, please let us hear from you. If anyone else can help us locating these members, your assistance is both encouraged and appreciated.

Class of 't6: John Feldmeier, Jim O'Toole, Nick Russo, Frank Tansey and Joe Vater.

Class of '65: Bob Franco, Joe Hopper, Ron Kane, Mark McNulty, and Norb Sieber.

Class of '67: Ray Hornak
Class of '68: Dave Arbasak and Bob Lizik Class of '69: Tony Fischer and Chris Leon

OUR NEW ADDRESS

As of June 1, 1973, our address is:

Bishop's Latin School Alumni Association P.O. Box 1712 Pittsburgh, Pa. 15230

All correspondence should be sent to the above or to the addresses of one of the officers or board members of the association.

OTHER ALUMNI DEVELOPMENTS

Roger Craska, '66, recently graduated from Duke University law school, will be taking law boards in Pittsburgh this summer, as will Dick Welch, '65, with a law degree from Ducuesne University.

Bob Scheeser, 172, and his family are moving to Columbus, Ohio.

Rich Day, graduated from Pitt in April. Marty Haris, Rege Duffy and Larry Feltz all obtained degrees in May from Ducuesne. Larry will be attending St. Mary Seminary in Baltimore, beginning in September. All are from the class of '69.

Dave Arbasak, '68, has been transferred from Illinois to Wooster,

Ohio. He is in engineering for Halliburton Industries. He graduated from Penn State in December.

Joe Jenovec, '67, is working for Bendix Corp. in New Jersey.

Bob Rabel, '66, is a Ph.D. candidate in classics at the University of Michigan.

Frank Panian, '69, is attending a 10 week course in graduate school in math education at Fairley-Dickinson.

Dave Wentz, '68, his wife and 8 mo. old daughter reside in Bordentown, N.J. where he is working and going to night school.

Jim Bedillion, Dave Jastrab and Gil Puznakoski, all of '67, have been given summer assignments as members of the seminary program of the Pittsburgh Catholic Diocese. Jim is at St. Eugene parish, White Oak, while Dave is at St. Catherine of Siena in Peechview. Gil is at St. Ann in Waynesburg. Also, Dan DiNardo and Dave Carey, '67, will be home from Rome for the summer. Dan will take his M.A. comps. at Catholic University in Washington.

Ed Cetnarowski '66, is employed by Mutual of Omaha as a representative in the claims dept. He'll be married in August, as will be Joe Hopper, '65.

Nick DeFeo, '66, is now married and living in Oakmont while teaching at Shadyside Academy.

Greg Rybar, '68, has been teaching at Millvale Jr. High.

Mark Cotter, '72, who attends Wheeling College, is also living there this summer.

The Pittsburgh diocesan deacon alumni from the class of '66 are on assignment this summer. <u>Jim McNiff</u> is assisting the chaplain at Mercy Hospital. <u>Gerry Mikonis</u> is at St. Ursula, Allison Park. St. Anselm's, Swissvale has <u>Stan Janiak</u>, while <u>Dave Djermejko</u> has a Donora appointment.

Bob Debski, '68, continues his medical school studies at Temple. He lives with his wife and two young sons in Norwood, Pa. His classmate, <u>Jeff Crumbaker</u>, holds a degree in sociology and works for an insurance firm. He plans an October wedding.

Mike Zelenak, also of '68, recently graduated from Scranton with and English degree. Having written and directed plays during college, as well as start his won theatro group, Mike will be involved as drama director in Scranton while enrolled in an M.A. program.

Steve O'Donnell, '69, is in the rmy, while Jim Qualters, '69 is traveling with a circus in Florida.